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14 April 2016 
 
 
Natalie Wilson 
 
Email: fyi-request-3781-0699ee52@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Dear Natalie 
 
Re: Official Information Act Request  
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request received by Southern DHB on 22 March 2016 
in which you specifically requested the following: 
 

1. I am requesting the cost of SDHB’s use of April Strategy and the total cost of the 
“Listening Sessions”.  

 
Costs incurred by Southern DHB for services provided by April Strategy total $99,750. 
Additional expenses incurred, some of which relate to Tim Keogh’s travel, 
accommodation and meals, and some of which relate to the DHB’s organisational 
hosting of the listening sessions, total $90,068.57.  
 
The costs so far incurred with April Strategy include staff engagement survey, patient 
experience survey, support for innovation work, ‘Southern Future’ launch 
communications, and ‘Creating our Future’ week listening sessions (design, 
facilitation and analysis). 
 
 

2. Was correct MBIE tender process used in outsourcing this consultancy? 
 
The MBIE process has been complied with as there is an exemption available.  
 
 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review of our decision by the Ombudsman.  
The Ombudsman's Office can be contacted on 0800 802 602 or on-line at 
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Carole Heatly 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
Southern District Health Board  

Dunedin Hospital 
201 Great King Street 

Private Bag 1921  
DUNEDIN, 9054  

 
Chief Executive Officer 

Phone 03-476 9456 Fax 03-476 9450 
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